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Mr Russ Pigg 13/17710
General Manager Our ref 11/20928
Shoalhaven City Council Your ref 43685E
PO Box 42

NOWRA NSW 2541

Attention: Ms Jessica Rippon

Dear Mr Pigg

Withdrawal of Planning Proposal for Woollamia Farmlets Small Lot Rural
Subdivisions — PP_2011_SHOAL_008_00

I refer to Council’s letter dated 26" September 2013 advising the Department that
Council has determined not to proceed with a planning proposal to investigate and
resolve the development potential of an old paper subdivision of 56 small rural lots in

the Woollamia area.

I wish to advise Council that, as the Minister's delegate, | have determined not to
proceed with the planning proposal in accordance with sections 56(2) and 56(7) of the
Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, | have arranged for Ms Lisa
Kennedy, Planning Officer in the Department’s Southern Regional Office to assist you.
Ms Kennedy may be contacted on (02) 4224 9457,

Yours sincerely

AL /728
Neil Selmon 25 Defebe! ?Dlg

Acting Executive Director
Rural and Regional Planning
Planning Operations & Regional Delivery

Bridge St Office 23-33 Bridge St Sydney NSW 2000 GPO Box 39 Sydney NSW 2001 DX 22 Sydney
Telephone: (02) 9228 6111 Facsimile: (02) 9228 6191 Website planning.nsw.gov.au



